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The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday January 7th, 2010 at 
7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, 
see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions. The program for this month 
has not been determined as this newsletter goes to press.  

SNACKS – No one has signed up for snacks. 

COIN of the MONTH – Lincoln Cent, wheat back. (A nice, no problems, coin that you 
as a collector would like to have, would be appreciated).   
[The “Coin of the Month” works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the 
featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a 
ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the 
winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured. 

COIN QUIZ – The coin quiz is back and we will have a quiz on Lincoln cents. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

DUES are due! 

It is that time again! Time to pay your annual dues. Dues are $12 for Adult members and 
$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to “Northside Coin Club”) 
or cash to the January meeting or mail your check to NSCC   PO Box 1837   Broomfield, 
CO  80038-1837. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Last month's meeting was held on December 3rd.  18 members were present and in 
addition 3 spouses attended. 

December meant a Christmas party and food! Guests began eating around 7:00 with 
plenty of tasty dishes available via the Pot Luck. After everyone was finished eating, for 
the most part, Dave F. filled in for the President and had a brief meeting. 

MINUTES – Vice President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 8:05 pm. 
There was an introduction of spouses that were present. 
Dave handed out extra copies of the Numismatist. 
The upcoming coin shows were reviewed. 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  
Michael T. gave the Treasurers report and stated we have $1052.55 in the club account. A 
motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. (Remember that any 
adult member may see the complete Treasurer’s report by simply requesting to view it at 
the meeting.) 

Elections – Nominations to fill the seats that will become vacant were opened. The 



positions needed are President, Secretary, and 1 Director.  
Dave F. was nominated for President at the November meeting.  
New nominations;   
Mark H. was nominated for Secretary. 
Dave Wi. was nominated for Director. 
Steve L. was nominated for Director. 
Tim Z. was nominated for Director. 
The nominations were closed. The election will be held at the January meeting.    

Old Business  
Dave F. had no new information on the collection sale. 

Don K. indicated that one of the Junior members was ready to give his report under Don's 
new Junior Member Learning program. Don has a list of questions that each Junior 
member needs to answer with regard to the coin he gives them. See a brief summary of 
the report below. 

Steve L. had no new information on his Pathfinders merit badge program. 

New Business 

None 

JUNIOR MEMBER REPORT 

Andrew T. reported on the coin that Don K. gave him. 
It was a Mexican Coin dated 1957 and was in VF condition. Mexico is south of the 
Colorado and is part of Central America. The Obverse of the coin had an Eagle, a Snake, 
and a Cactus on it. The coin is a type of Peso and a Peso is the Mexican unit of currency. 
Coins like this one were minted from 1957 to 1967. The coin has an indication of 
fineness on it indicating the silver content. Andrew said he keeps the coin in a locked box 
in his room to keep it safe. He also said that if he had 2 of them he would trade it for a 
better one or another coin that he needed. 

SHOW & TELL 
Dave F. had two counterfeit Walking Liberty Half dollars. 
 
Wayne W. had a 1921 Peace Dollar he picked up when he was 11 at a local coin show. 
He got it because it has a dimple on the hairline near the center of the coin. 
COIN QUIZ 
No coin quiz was given this month.    

PROGRAM – No program was given this month although Santa handed out new 
Lincoln cents to all the members. The Junior members received a full set of the four new 
Lincolns showing all four Reverses and an additional fifth coin that showed the Obverse 
in a special display case.  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 



The “Coin of the Month”. The Secretary has no record of anyone bringing anything this 
month. 
Door prizes and Raffle winners were; 
The Door prize: 3 door prizes of a Silver Washington Commemorative Half Dollar were 
awarded to Don F., Wayne W., and Ralph M. 
The Raffle prize: No Raffle prize this month. 
 
No Auction was held following the meeting. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you 
would like to bring them. 

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the February 2010 meeting, or any other 
future meetings. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Upcoming Coin Shows 
 
Jan 16th                    D&F Coin Show 
                                Jefferson County Fairgrounds 
                                15200 West 6th Ave. 
                                Golden, CO 
                                9:00am to 5:00pm 
                                Contact David Fox (303) 290-6138 
                                or go to www.d-fcoins.com 
 
Jan 30th                  Aurora Coin Show 
                               Crowne Plaza – John Q. Hammons Convention Center 
                               I-70 & Chambers 
                               15500 East 40th Ave. 
                               Aurora, CO 
                               9am to 5pm 
                               Contact Theo Gould (303) 364-1572 for more information 
                               or go to www.Tozan.com 
 
 
 

Northside Coin Club Officers and Directors for 2009 
President Tim Z. * 

Vice President Dave F. 
Secretary Mark H. * 
Treasurer Michael T. 

Director #1 Wayne W. 



Director #2 Dave Wi. * 
Director #3 Stuart R. 

* Indicates that this persons’ term expires at the end of 2009. 
 

Secretary’s Editorial Page 
(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers) 
 
No editorial this month. 
 
If you would like to submit an article to be used in the Secretary's Editorial Page, just 
email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org . 


